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In order to best utilize additional future rainfall in both quantity and 
extension of time to provide added lead time, we need to move toward 
probabilistic river forecasting.  The NWS is in the process of implementing 
the Community Hydrologic Prediction System that will enable the use of 
software which will provide a short-term probabilistic river forecast. 

 

E. Link with Integrated Water Resources Science and Services 
(IWRSS) 

 
Integrated Water Resources Science and Services (IWRSS) is a developing 
multi-agency program designed to enhance collaboration, leverage existing and 
new partnerships, and to leverage new models, data, systems, and water 
science to better address growing demand for relevant and reliable water 
information.  IWRSS is a collaborative effort, currently involving the NWS, USGS 
and USACE, to meet the rapidly growing demand for enhanced water resources 
information.  An associated detailed Strategic Road Map can be found at 
http://www.nohrsc.noaa.gov/~cline/IWRSS/IWRSS_ROADMAP_v1.0.pdf.  A 
primary focus of the IWRSS Consortium is to align multiple agencies with water-
related missions to better integrate services and service delivery, improve river 
and flood forecasts, and provide new summit-to-sea water resources forecasts.  
Goals for the program are: 

 
1. Integrate services and service delivery 
2. Improve accuracy and lead time of river forecasts 
3. Provide new “Summit to Sea” high resolution water resources information and 

forecasts 
 

The Fusion Team objectives also address the first and second IWRSS goal and 
therefore could assist in the further development of IWRSS by providing a 
demonstration within the Mississippi Valley.   A demonstration could include 
advanced modeling and interoperability at the database level such that data 
would be accessible to all agencies, simultaneously.  Planning for this 
demonstration is ongoing within the Fusion Team. 

 

III. Conclusions and Path Forward 
 
Since the formation of the Fusion Team and its initial meeting in December 2009, 
emphasis has been on identifying the issues which could contribute to uncertainty and 
inaccuracies in developing forecasts.  These issues related to a number of focus areas:  
cross agency training and operations, enhanced communication and collaboration, 
accurate data available concurrently to all three agencies, technical forecast 
improvements and river forecast improvements.  The majority of the action items 
completed to date address areas under the focus areas in which to improve the 
processes and procedures at and between the agencies.  As a result of these actions, 


















